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Upcoming Youth Dates 
April 29– PreSale Pick-Up– Youth & Adults are needed to help with this fundraiser  
May 6– End of the Year Party at Elite Air 
May 12– Youth help at BBQ Festival 8 AM  

Summer Opportunities:  

One of the best opportunities our Diocese 
offers for youth is Summer Camp- for 
grades 3-12.  Gasper River Youth Camp 
can be a life changer.  If your child is look-
ing for something to do, Gasper River 
Summer Camp comes HIGHLY recom-
mend!  Please, contact Crissy if you have 
any questions about camp, or if your child 
is going! We’d love to make an attempt to 
visit when our youth are in attendance if 
possible.  Information can be found at 
http://www.gasperriverretreatcenter.org/ 
 
Christian Leadership Institute is an op-
portunity for our High School Youth who 
have finished their Freshman Year.  CLI is 
June 10-15 at Mount St. Joseph.  The youth 
fund does help cover some of the cost of 
event.  We have seen youth go into this 
week as one person, and come out a differ-
ent one! It is an awesome week, that focus-
es on Leadership Development and Disci-
pleship.  If you child would be interested, 
please contact Crissy!  
 
Vacation Bible School is July 23-26.  We 
know it is far out, but we will need volun-
teers for this week from youth and adults, 
and children to participate!  It is such a 
FUN week with our children! Please, go 
ahead and mark your calendar for those 
dates!  

BBQ PreSale Pick-Up is this Sunday, April 29 
at 11:30 AM at the Men’s Club Building.  
Please be sure to pick up your orders!  

Our Youth Group 
End of the Year 
Party is on Sun-

day, May 6 from 6-8 PM at Elite Air Trampoline Park 
in Owensboro.  This is what used to be Skates Alive 
off Salem Drive.  Youth are invited to come and jump, 
spend time in fellowship, and have dinner with us!  A 
completed waiver must be completed on each student..  If 
student is under the age of 18, parents either need to 
come in to fill out the form, or they can be filled out 
online.  We do need a few extra adults who are willing 
to stay with us! Please, contact Crissy if you are able to 
do so!  

BBQ Festival Info: Saturday, May 12 is the Owensboro BBQ 
Festival.  Youth and Parents are needed to come help the Men’s 
Club that day down on the river.  St. Mary Magdalene’s team will 
be located in the same spot as last year,  the corner of 3rd Street 
and Frederica Street (right in front of Bar Louie).  Youth and par-
ent help is needed at 8 AM and throughout the day.   
There is usually some down time for the youth in the middle of the 
day.  With Parent permission, youth may go out into the BBQ 
Festival, in groups with a designated time to be back.   
Any and all help from any parishioner is greatly appreciated that 
day! This is a great opportunity to build fellowship amongst pa-
rishioners, and learn about some of our parish traditions!  
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Today’s gospel passage applies the analogy of grafting to our spiritual lives.  
The whole purpose of the grafting is to provide fruit; more fruits to be raised per 
unit of land, and a higher quality fruit.  
Jesus is not concerned with apples, mangos or oranges.  But he is concerned 
with good fruit.  He wants His disciples to produce fruit for the Kingdom of 

God.  The Lord wants us to build up this community by producing more and more Christians.  How can 
we increase the Christian population of the world, and ultimately, of heaven?  We can do that by 
remaining united to the life of Christ that we have received at our baptism, in which we were confirmed 
and by which we are nourished every time we receive the Eucharist.  
Today, the Lord places upon us the responsibility for the growth of the kingdom of God.  He uses us to 
call other people to himself. At the end of our lives, we have to stand before the Lord, showing him what 
our lives produced. He is going to count souls.   He's going to look to see, if we did all we could, to bring 
others to Him.  He is going to consider how well we loved.  Were our hearts so full of His sacrificial love 
that our children learned about, the Love of the Lord, from us?  Did other children of God see His 
Presence in us?  Jesus is going to look at people, even we don't know, who have been strengthened in 
their faith, by seeing our faith.  What does the Lord want?  He wants us to be united with him and bear 
much fruits.  
How can we do this?  How can we be a source of God's presence for others?  The gospel says, "I am the 
vine and you are the branches.  He who lives in me and I in him, will produce fruit abundantly."  
Remember, we are not just members of an organized religion.  Our relationship with God is even deeper 
than mere confessing that Jesus is our Lord and Savior.  Jesus is not out there.  He is in here.  He lives in 
us.  We live in Him.  The good that we do, the virtue that we practice, flows from the lifeblood of Jesus 
Christ that is in our veins.  
If we want to do our best for Him, we need to stay united to the vine, united to Christ.  We need to have 
His Life flowing through us.  We received this life at baptism, but if we cut off ourselves from this life 
by ignoring the vine, by slacking off from our worship of God, then we will have no fruit to bring before 
God's throne.  Dear friends, it is not enough to say that we are people of faith, or to say that we are 
Catholic.  We have to practice our faith.  We have to stay united to the vine, Jesus Christ. Today we pray 
that we all might have the spiritual courage to remain grafted onto Christ, and bear much fruits for the 
kingdom of God. 
 
PREP Parents Meeting: I would like to meet the parents of the PREP on Wednesday, May 2nd at  
6:30 pm.   

Are you interested in  
A safe, disciplined environment 
Morals and values and faith taught everyday 
21st Century technology 
Lifelong friendships for students and families 
Caring, qualified teachers 

Owensboro Catholic Schools is the place for your child! 
owensborocatholic.org  270.686.8896 

 Congratulations to our Graduating 2018 Senior Class 
Sunday, May 27th at 10:30 AM is our Graduate Mass.  Graduates are encouraged to wear cap and gowns 
and sit in the front of the church. 
 
Gabriel Bartley Brynnan Booth  Logan Elder  Audrey Fulkerson  
Leslie Greenwell Michael Howard Matthew Knott  Dylan Wathen 



7 Fifth Sunday of Easter    April 29, 2018

 

 IN SPECIAL NEED OF PRAYER 
 

HOME BOUND/RETIREMENT HOMES:  
Patty Beyke, Bobby Collignon, Kenneth Ebelhar, Ruth Ann Hardy; Paul & Dorothy Knott, 
Jean McCarty 
 

We ask that you pause a moment and say a prayer for the sick in our community. 
 

Remember in prayer, those sick in our Community: 
Savannah Dean, Kelly Dean, Danny Durbin, Allan Ebelhar,  Kenneth Ebelhar, Margie Elder, 
Miles Evan, Sylvester Fischer,  Patrick Fulkerson, Connie Griffin, Robert Haire,   
Jim Hamilton,  Shannon Hamilton, Kelly Hayden, Mary Lucy Hines, Steve Hopkins, Becky 
Joiner, Amelia Jones,  Eugene King, Paul Knott, Mary Ann Kurz,  Leiann Lashbrook,   Mary 
Lasley, Margie Merimee,  Jessica Obert, Larry Oller,  Sandra Posey, Steve Raley; Faye Riney, 
Larry & Benita Riney, Clayton Roberts, Jason Roberts,  Michael Roberts, Christian Ruiz,  
James A. & Juanita Smith, Dennis Smith, Special Intention,  Helen Rose Smith,  Patti Terrell,  
Hillary Thomas,  Charles Thompson, Kelly Thompson,  Alma Topper,  Erika Vandiver,        
Baron Vanover, Paula Wilson, Rita Woodall. 
*Please note: Names will remain on the list for one month.  
 

Prayers for our Military- As a parish family, we at St. Mary Magdalene pray for all the 
members of our parish. We especially pray for our parishioners and their relatives who are 
currently on active duty in the military. Jackson Brett, Zachary Brett, Cody Byrne,  James 
Calhoun,  Jessica Chase,  Chris French, Frank Murphy, Chad Norris,  Ryan Offerman, 
Jonathan Tucker. 

Happy Birthday to You!! 
Parishioners celebrating  

Birthday’s this week  
 

29– Kristi McCabe; Rhonda Mischel 
30– Patty Beyke; Andy Offerman;  
May 
01– Grant & Griffin Rice 
02– Treson Byrne; Michael Kinney;             
Nida White 
03– Rosie Roberts 
05– Levi Mitchell 
06– Robert Kamuf 
 
 

Happy  Anniversary!! 
Parishioners celebrating   
Anniversaries this week 

30– Rick & Imelda Millay 
May 
01– Jerry & Amy Knott 
02– Brandon & Karen Rose 
04– Steve & Debi Hopkins 
05-  Mark & Becky Miles 
06– David & Rose Marie Cecil 
 
 

We wish all our Parishioners celebrating 
this week a happy and blessed  
Anniversary. 
 
 
If your birthday/anniversary is omitted 
from this list, or incorrectly dated, please 
call the parish office. 

OFFERINGS:   
 

April 22, 2018 
 

Weekly Actual      Weekly Budget 
$ 7,740.00     $ 7,865.00 
      
Year to Date Actual    Year to Date Budget 
$351,450.63     $338,195.00 
   
Weekly Deficit     Year to Date Deficit 
$ 125.00     $ 

St. Mary Magdalene Cemetery  
Please contact Paƫ to  
purchase a cemetery plot.  
(270) 771-4436. 

 Saint Peter Chanel     April 28 
(1803 – April 28, 1841) 
Anyone who has worked in loneliness, with great adaptation required and with 
little apparent success, will find a kindred spirit in Peter Chanel. 
Born in France, Peter’s interest in the missions began in school, when he read 
letters missionaries to America sent back home. As a young priest, Peter revived a 
parish in a “bad” district by the simple method of showing great devotion to the 
sick. Wanting to be a missionary, he joined the Society of Mary, the Marists, at 
28. Obediently, he taught in the seminary for five years. Then, as superior of 
seven Marists, he traveled to Western Oceania. The bishop accompanying the 
missionaries left Peter and a brother on Futuna Island northeast of Fiji, promising 
to return in six months. He was gone five years. Meanwhile, Peter struggled with 
this new language and mastered it, making the difficult adjustment to life with 
whalers, traders, and warring natives. Despite little apparent success and severe 
want, he maintained a serene and gentle spirit, plus endless patience and courage. 
A few natives had been baptized, a few more were being instructed. When the 
chieftain’s son asked to be baptized, persecution by the chieftain reached a climax. 
Father Chanel was clubbed to death. 
Within two years after his death, the whole island became Catholic and has 
remained so. He was canonized by Pope Pius XII in 1954. Peter Chanel is the first 
martyr of Oceania and its patron. 
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INFORMATION SHEET 
(This page will be replaced by JSPaluch Production with your advt page) 

 
Church name & address: 
St. Mary Magdalene #583200 
7232 KY 56 
Owensboro, KY  42301 
 
Contact person: Patti Bartley @ 270-771-4436 
 
Software: Win 7, MSPub 2007, Adobe Acrobat XI 
 
Date of publication:  
(Sunday’s date) 
 
Transmission day & time: Tuesday 3 PM. 
 
Number of pages transmitted: Cover + 6 content pages + this page = 8 (8-4-JL; 1 advt) 
 
Special instructions for Production: 

FedEx shipping address: 7232 KY 56, Owensboro, KY  42301 
 
 
Special instructions for delivery: if the parish office is closed, please leave in the back of church on table. 
 
 
FedEx tracking e-mail: 


